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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-759
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Sheriff
Date of Introduction: November 14, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: NCSPHS, F
Date of Analysis: November 16, 2017
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 120 – Corrections Officers’ Retirement Plan - and Chapter 121 – Police and Firefighters’ Pension Fund - to add three positions - chaplain, stable manager and corrections mail coordinator - to the list of Sheriff’s Office jobs that can be held by retired police and correctional officers without those retirees having their pension payments suspended and their becoming active members of the pension again during the term of their re-employment. The bill also deletes poll workers from that list. The amendments also clean up several inconsistencies that have occurred over the years between Chapters 120 and 121 with regard to post-retirement reemployment to ensure uniformity in both chapters.
Background Information: Since the mid-2000s the Code has permitted retirees drawing a pension from the Police and Fire Pension Fund or the Correctional Officer Pension Fund to be re-employed by the Sheriff’s Office to fill several jobs (temporary part-time court bailiff, logistical and technical support officer, corrections mail supervisor, aviation supervisor, court bailiff supervisor, or corrections bond custodian) without having their pension payments suspended during the time of their re-employment pursuant to the general re-employment policy. The Sheriff’s Office feels that the areas in which these retirees are reemployed require a certain level of expertise that the retirees already possess. Bringing in an employee that has worked for JSO significantly increases the department’s operational effectiveness, since the retiree requires little or no additional training to perform the job function. Additionally, the JSO finds it to be more cost effective to utilize a retiree in this capacity than to bring on additional fulltime personnel. The additions and deletions of language in the bill aside from the three specific positions being added results from an effort to provide uniformity and consistency between Chapters 120 and 121 for re-employed members of the two pension plans.
Policy Impact Area: Sheriff’s Office post-retirement re-employment policy
Fiscal Impact: None
Analyst: Clements
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